
FAQ
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

LEY CREEK CLOSING. RESIDENTS MOVING TO ROCK CUT ROAD.

1.	 When is Ley Creek closing?	
Saturday, June 11, 2022 at 11:30 am.

2.	 When does residential service begin at Rock Cut Road?	
Monday, June 13, 2022 at 3:30 pm.

3.	 What are Rock Cut Road’s regular residential service hours?	
Starting on June 13, 2022: 
	 • Monday–Friday	 3:30–7:00 pm 
	 • Saturday	 8:00 am – 12:00 pm. 
Because of large commercial truck traffic and safety concerns, DO NOT arrive early on weekdays. You will 
be turned away if you arrive during commercial drop-off hours.

4.	 What is the address at Rock Cut Road?	
5808 Rock Cut Road, Jamesville, NY 13078 
The facility is the large brown building off Route 481 and Brighton Ave.

5.	 Will there be any service changes at Rock Cut Road? 	
Will all items accepted at Ley Creek also be accepted at Rock Cut Road?	
There will only be a few changes. Residents will still be able to drop off their trash, recycling, construction 
and demolition materials, appliances, mattresses, tires and food scraps (same fees as Ley Creek). Because 
our Rock Cut Road permit is different than our Ley Creek permit, we cannot accept the following items at 
Rock Cut Road:  
	 • Batteries 
	 • Fluorescent bulbs 
	 • Mercury thermometers and mercury thermostats 
See the “How Do I Dispose Of...” handout for further details.

6.	 Will prices remain the same once residential service moves to Rock Cut Road?	
Yes. OCRRA’s 2022 residential prices will remain unchanged.

7.	 Why is Ley Creek closing?	
We are upgrading the site to keep it in compliance with new state regulations.

8.	 When will Ley Creek reopen?	
We currently don’t know and we’re not sure what services will be offered there in the future. It will likely 
take several years to develop a plan and complete construction. Please join our email list at OCRRA. org 
to receive updates.
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